Carline Chronicle

Events and reminders for the week of: May 2, 2016

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO ATTENDED SPRING CLEANING. THE SCHOOL SPARKLES! REGISTRATION NOW OPEN FOR SUMMER CAMPS! THIS WEEK

- ★ May 2 5:
 MAP assessments for K 3rd.
- Wednesday, May 4: Pick up Plant orders starting at 2:45pm in the music and science rooms. NHS Meeting (last of the year). 3:45 – 4:30pm. PTA Meeting. 6:30pm.
- Saturday, May 7, 2016
 2016 PTA SPRING GALA AUCTION.
 6:00 pm at Camp Withycombe

NEXT WEEK

- May 9 26: State testing for 3rd – 8th grades.
- Tuesday, May 10: Teacher Tea with Ms. Cantin. 8-8:30am. Library.
- Friday, May 13:
 Field Trip Friday. See teacher blogs for details.

SAVE THE DATES!

- Saturday, May 21:
 YCT testing 4th through 8th
- Monday, May 23: Budget Meeting. 5:30pm. Open to the public. Board Meeting. 6:30pm. Open to the public.
- Monday, May 30: Memorial Day holiday.

2016 PTA SPRING GALA DINNER AND AUCTION

The Spring Gala is almost here. PTA is excited to announce they have some great auction items. A few highlights are: wine/spa overnight getaway for 8, Zombie Cagefighter collectables autographed by Nick Quarry, racecar ride around PIR, Disneyland tickets, and more. PTA hopes to see you there!

Tickets: http://cascadeheights.org/get-involved/fundraising-dinner-and-auction.html

Volunteers are needed the night of the auction and the day before! Please sign up at:

www.signupgenius.com/go/5080c4ea4ac22a31-2016

MORE HOST FAMILIES STILL NEEDED July 11th to 22nd

Thank you to those families who have opened their homes to our visiting Chinese students. We still need a few more hosts! If your family would like to participate in this wonderful cultural exchange opportunity, please email Wenny Laoshi at w.liao@chpcs.org ASAP. For more information, go to: http://cascadeheights.org/news/letter-to-summer-camp-hosting-families.html

SUMMER CAMPS @ CHPCS

The Summer Camp issue of our Newsletter is now available at http://cascadeheights.org/activities-camps/175-2016-summer-camp-newsletter.html

There is a wonderful selection of courses; check them out! Please note that registrations are due by the last day of school: Tuesday, June 7th.

Complete information, including registration forms may also be found on the After School Activities Board across from the gym,or on our website: http://cascadeheights.org/academics/student-life/after-school-activities.html

STATE TESTING BEGINS NEXT WEEK FOR 3RD -8TH

The Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium computer adaptive tests (SBAC) have replaced the Oregon Assessment of Knowledge and Skills, (OAKS), for Mathematics and English Language in Oregon. Science is still tested through the OAKS system. This year, our students will take the SBAC test in Math and ELA May 9 through May 27, 2016. Grades 5 and 8 will also take the OAKS Science test during the same test window. Following the spring 2016 testing, students' individual score reports will be sent home to parents. It is important to note that these scores cannot be compared to scores that your child previously received on the OAKS tests because this test is based on the new Common Core State Standards and different benchmarks.

If you have any questions regarding your child's participation, please contact your home room teacher.

For more information or to view the practice test online go to the Oregon Department of Education Smarter Balanced Web page at: http://www.ode.state.or.us/search/page/?id=3298
For more information on assessments at CHPCS, see: http://cascadeheights.org/academics/assessments.html